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June 1, 2017

Joseph M. Daisy

President and CEO

College of Micronesia -FSM
Box 159 Kolonia

Pohnpei, FM 96941

Dear Commissioner Daisy:

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the American Association of Community Colleges, | want to thank
you for your service as a member of the Commission on Academic, Student & Community Development.
Our records indicate that your commission appointment ends on June 30, 2017. Your insights and
leadership have significantly contributed to the Board’s decision-making process and its ability to serve
the interests of all AACC member institutions.

We frequently receive inquiries from commissioners interested in continuing to serve on the same
commission or those that would like to be considered for another commission. It is not permissible for a
commissioner to remain on the commission where he/she has just completed a term. Also, due to the
tremendous interest that we have received from the field to serve on commissions, beginning June 1,
2017, AACC has reinstituted its policy of requiring that all institutional members whose terms are ending
must wait one year before reapplying to serve. This allows other members of the association who have
never served on a commission the opportunity to contribute. We sincerely hope that you will stay
engaged with AACC in other leadership and professional development activities.

Dedicated leadership is essential to the continued success of community colleges and to your
association. Your service as an AACC commissioner has contributed to that success — in the present and
into the future. Please accept our best wishes for your future endeavors and let us know how we can
serve your needs.

Sincerely,

Tl

Walter G. Bumphus, Fh.D.
President and CEO
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